Bradford Public Library
Bradford, VT 05033
 Board of Trustees Monthly Meeting Minutes
DATE: September 14, 2023
Those who were present:                      		Year:
· Gail Trede					Library Director
· Jill Baron					2025
· Tony Brainerd				2024
· Larry Coffin					2024
· Angela Conrad-Schlager                       	2024
· Sean Fleming				2026
· Arvid Johnson				2026
· Brad Johnston                                       	2025
· Laura Lornitzo				2025
· Dotti Unkles					2026
· Denise Shannon				2026
Those not Present:
· Eris Eastman                                   	Trustee Emerita
· Bud Haas					Trustee Emeritus
· Elaina Vitale					Town Rep. on maternity leave

Meeting called to order at 6:34 pm by President, Angela Conrad-Schlager. 
Brad motioned, Arvid seconded, a motion to approve the minutes of 
August 10, 2023. All voted in favor with the addition of minor changes.

Treasurer's Report:  
· A monthly Treasurer's report was submitted to the Board via email
· The end of the fiscal year is December
Brad motioned, Tony seconded, a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report. All voted in favor.

Annual appeal: we budgeted for $19,420.00, but we received $12, 564
In order to meet financial obligations we need to transfer money from the annual appeal fund into the operating fund

Annual appeal-2022/2023 $24,973.15

Helpful as we develop a new budget

[bookmark: _GoBack]Hoping not to take money out of VCF fund

We need to figure out the Dead River contract in order to lock rate in at $3.87 per gallon, it was $4.00 per gallon last year

We need significant padding in the budget in order to pay expenses for the months prior to receiving funding from the town

Library Director’s Report:  
· The Library Director emailed an extensive Librarian’s Report to the Board of Trustees.

Jilll motioned, Tony seconded, a motion to approve the Library Director’s report. All voted in favor. 

New people are signing up, BPL is getting new patrons weekly
Ken Kadow, the Principal at Oxbow, will be coming to the library to present his new book, Gather.  It is on the list for the National Book Award
A popular children’s author dropped off books at the library
Gail plans to visit area day cares on Wednesdays, prior to opening hours at the library.  She plans to start in October  
Our 5 Little Libraries gave out 92 adult books & 109 children’s books 
A Bubble Show is planned for Halloween, hopefully at the BA in tandem with Fairlee
Angela will meet with Gail in order to discuss current and future library staff wants and needs 
The Theatre Camp has led to continuing friendships
Symquest- BPL hasn’t needed anything yet, but Gail will check on the need for service
More & more people are coming in for tech support, many are making appointments in order to receive help regarding specific needs & to ask questions
Are current hours in staffing appropriate?  Gail responded, “We could have more hours, perhaps Wednesday evenings”
Old Business/Discussion Topics: 

Homeless & displaced: 

Someone is hanging out on the porch a lot.  

Brad discussed Eric, who is unemployed and has been spending the night at library. 

Denise attempted to return a book via the book return, but a man was draped across the book return box, while talking on the phone.  She left without returning her book.  

Gail is regularly/daily asking a homeless man not to smoke on the library steps, as the smoke enters the library and affects library patrons.  At 1:55 this man was tweaking out on drugs.  Gail locked the door, and told patrons to stay put.  Gail called the state police. This man was screaming and banging on the wall, during this time, he tore down a bulletin board. It appears that he started at the post office and then moved to the library.  

It has been reported that some of the homeless/displaced and substance abusers have moved up to Rowell Brook Road.  They are camping out on Goshen Road, Tarbox Road, and the South Pleasant Street “Drug House”.

Some of the behaviors have become more criminal in the last few weeks.  There have been reported break-ins, and someone threw something through the HUB window.  

Patrons of BPL are becoming more & more nervous about what is going on around town and more specifically about the people hanging out at the library.  People are becoming fearful about dropping off books at the library, particularly after closing or on days the library is not open.
 
The Select Board has asked the Resilience Committee to identify next steps to deal with the ongoing problems of an increase in the homeless, mental health issues, as well as an increase in substance abuse problems. Meetings for the Resilience Committee will be held over Zoom on Mondays.  Gail will plan on attending these meetings, because the time does not work for Sean in regards to his work schedule.

Question: Is the Clara Martin Center involved?  What is the best way to utilize their services?  Could they also be called when the police receive calls pertaining to mental health issues?

New Business/Discussion Topics

Thursday the 21st is the Budget Committee meeting

Buildings & Grounds
There is a leak under the stairwell.   Moss is growing on the bricks and water is going through the rocks into the foundation.  Water is dripping down the wall & funneling in.  As long as water is dribbling down the wall, we will have issues.  The bathroom door is rusting because water is leaking in.  We need to divert the water.  Brad suggested adding asphalt berm swale to the curve.  Grade this away from the steps.  There is a hole by the front door where the granite is crumbling away.  The hole goes straight into basement.  Brad wants to get mortar to fill in the hole.  We also need a new sill by the door.

Plans from engineer for ventilation system:
He was able to visit and said we need to clean and seal niche.  The plan does not include duct work through the attic.  Plan is a work in progress and will need tweaking.  Fresh air in, dirty air out through the windows.  Brian Sager doesn’t feel the system will meet our needs.  The Thetford system cost over $100,000.00.  Brian will study the plans.  An electrician came, and thought we could run a wire through the attic.  Kyle (the electrician) fixed the light on the porch.  As soon as Brad gets specs, we will talk to Meg.  We will need specs before the end of the year.
Question: What is our goal- CDC compliant?  Make air more livable? Better air quality?  The ventilation system will increase heating costs.  The School has 3 air exchanges per hour.  What do we need?
Fundraising & Annual Appeal: 
Meeting on the 24th at Angela’s house.  Topics to Include: accessing website, including new patrons on newsletter, and reviewing success of Bloomerang.
Strategic Plan
$20,000.00 air system project to include plans and system

At the next meeting, the policy for internet use will be reviewed.

Tony motioned, Sean seconded, a motion to adjourn. All voted in favor. Meeting adjourned at 7:54 pm.
Next scheduled Monthly Board of Trustees meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 12th, at 6:30 pm. 

Respectfully submitted by,

Dotti Unkles
Bradford Public Library Board Secretary
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